
 

 

 

 *******January 10, 2023 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a special session on Tuesday, January 10, 2023.   

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Andrew Holder, Legal Counsel 

 

 

 

The Board held a special meeting that was conducted in executive session to discuss legal matters involving 

the County. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to that the 

Board recess for a closed executive meeting for the discussion of litigation involving the legal interests 

of the County as justified by K.S.A. 75-4319(B)(2) for consultation with legal counsel for the Board 

which would be deemed privileged in the attorney-client relationship and that Board resume open 

meeting at 2:30 p.m. in the meeting room of the Board.   Present in the executive meeting will be 

Commissioners Culbertson, Kaaz, Mike Smith, Doug Smith, Commissioner Stieben, Senior County 

Counselor David Van Parys, County Administrator Mark Loughry and Legal Counsel for the County, 

Andrew Holder. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board returned to regular session at 2:30 p.m.  No action was taken and no decisions were made.  The 

subject was limited to the legal interests of the County. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to adjourn. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 

 

 


